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FILED 12/4/2020 
DOCUMENT NO. 13141 -2020 
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK 

JOSE R. OLIY A 
Speaker of the House of 

Representatives 

Re: Docket No. 20200139-WS; Application for increase in water and wastewater rates in 
Charlotte, Highlands, Lake, Lee, Marion, Orange, Pasco, Pinellas, Polk, and Seminole 
Counties, by Utilities, Inc. of Florida. 

Dear Mr. Teitzman: 

On November 13 , 2020, the Office of Public Counsel submitted one copy of the prefiled 
testimony of Andrea C. Crane under UIF' s claim of confidentiality. Some pages of that document 
were marked confidential. That testimony was given Document No. 11983-2020. This procedure 
was an interim measure, designed to enable OPC to adhere to the procedural schedule while 
providing UIF an opportunity to review the testimony and redact the material that it regarded as 
confidential. 

On December 1, 2020, counsel for Utilities, Inc. of Florida ("UIF") withdrew the 
company's Notice of Intent to Request Confidential Classification regarding the prefiled testimony 
of Office of Public Counsel ("OPC") witness Andrea C. Crane. UIF stated it "determined that 
there is no confidential information in such testimony." At the request of the PSC's Staff Counsel, 
OPC attempted to re-file the prefiled testimony of OPC witness Andrea C. Crane without any 
markings designating pages confidential. This was given Document No. 13045-2020 in the above 
docket. However, Document No. 13045-2020 was filed in error and should be withdrawn as it 
may contain material covered by the work product privilege. As Document No. 13045-2020 was 
electronically filed, there are no documents that need to be returned to the Office of Public Counsel. 



Docket No. 20200139-WS 
December 4, 2020 

 
 
Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to call me at 850.488.9330. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/Stephanie A. Morse 
Stephanie A. Morse 
Associate Public Counsel 

 
 
cc:  Martin Friedman  

Walter Trierweiler 


